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Thank you, Chair Gossage, Vice Chair Howerton, and Members of the Committee for 
providing me this opportunity to share information about the Kansas Children’s Service 
League (KCSL), a private, non-profit, 501(c)3 operating in Kansas since 1893.  We are the 
Kansas Chapter for Prevent Child Abuse America (PCAA).   KCSL works every day to create, 
repair and restore healthy parent-child relationships which are the foundation of a strong 
family.  As the state chapter for PCAA our charge is to prevent child abuse.  We know the 
best way to prevent child abuse is to teach parents and support parents right from the 
start.   KCSL achieves this through a wide array of family services and support.   
 
Recent research in the field of child abuse and neglect prevention focuses on Adverse 
Childhood Experiences (ACEs).  ACEs include abuse and neglect as well as other 
household dysfunctions or circumstances which affect children adversely, including 
substance abuse, mental illness of a parent, domestic violence, and criminal 
behavior-all of which place a child at higher risk of entering the foster care system.  
The childhood trauma stemming from adversity has a profound impact on social 
connections, school readiness, and the increased likelihood of developing negative coping 
mechanisms.  These maladaptive coping skills have an impact on our larger society in 
terms of health-related costs, worker productivity costs, and criminal justice costs as 
these children become adults.  This is compounded when a child has adverse experiences 
in 4 or more of the 10 primary categories.    
 
Although Adverse Childhood Experiences are damaging, science also shows providing 
stable, responsive, nurturing relationships in the earliest years of life can prevent or 
even reverse the damaging effects of early life stress, with lifelong benefits for 
learning, behavior, and health.    We know for every $1 spent on prevention you can save 
$5 in other more expensive costs such as foster care, juvenile justice, and special 
education. 
 
April is designated as a month to increase awareness about the importance of child abuse 
prevention.   This year the theme is “Powered by Hope, Strengthened by Prevention”.  
Preventing child abuse isn’t just about avoiding harm, it is about creating opportunities for 
families and children to thrive.  Prevention is a shared responsibility between families, 
community, policymakers and organizations working together.  Safe, stable, nurturing 
relationships and environments are fundamental in a child’s ability to succeed and meet 
their full potential.  We hope you will join us in showing your support for child abuse 
prevention efforts on Friday April 4 by wearing blue.    If you want to join other efforts, 
please go to our website to learn more.  kcsl.org/resources/cap-month/ 
 
Thank you for your time today and for supporting children and their families in Kansas. 
Gail Cozadd, CEO 
(785)215-6401 
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